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DATES TO 

REMEMBER 
 

 

Friday  

22nd September 

Last day of Term 3. 

 

 

TERM 4. 

Monday  

9th October 

School Resumes. 
 

 

Tuesday  

10th October 

P&C Meeting 2pm. 

 

 

Wednesday 

11 October 

Yr. 5 Parent 

Information Evening 

Fremantle College 

6pm—7pm 

 

 

Friday 

13th October 

Freak Friday Hair Day. 

Parade at 9am. 

 

Wednesday  

25th October 

School Assembly 2 PM. 

 

We would like to acknowledge the Noongar people who are the Traditional Custodians of this land.  We would 
also like to pay respect to the Elders past and present of the Noongar nation and extend that respect to other 

Indigenous Australians who are or may be present. 

26 Grandpre Crescent, Hamilton Hill 6163 
 9418 1622 

Email: Southwell.ps@education.wa.edu.au 
Web: www.southwellps.wa.edu.au 

Dear Parents and Care Givers. 
 

Earlier in the term Southwell Primary ran the annual Southwell Community Survey to get 

a feel for how we were performing as educators of your children. In my time at Southwell 

I have enjoyed significant support from the community. Your thoughts are important to 

me as a critical factor driving the change to meet the needs of students. Your engagement 

promotes a school climate that is safe, supportive, respectful and connects students to a 

broader learning community. I was delighted to see in this year’s survey that families 

continue to feel that they are listened to by me, that I take their opinions seriously and 

that we are looking for ways to improve the school.  

The comments in the surveys made by families and in conversations with parents help to 

keep me clearly focused on what is expected for students at Southwell. The data shows 

that over 90% of families believe that Southwell works with families to support student 

learning. As I look back through the data, this belief has held true for the past three years. 

Similar results are evident in how teachers are providing students with useful feedback, 

families being able to talk to classroom staff, staff motivation of students to learn, the 

school being well maintained and learning needs of students being met by classroom staff 

(all over 80%). 

Since my arrival at Southwell there has been a major focus on students feeling safe at 

school. Families indicated a high level of improvement in students feeling safe and the 

manner in which student behaviour is managed at Southwell. All the staff at Southwell 

thank you for the acknowledgement of our efforts to make children feel safe and content 

at school. Thank you for working with us to resolve issues both big and small.  
 

As we enjoy the glow of appreciation (because it is nice to have such a lofty approval 

rating) we now look to areas you would like to see improvement at Southwell.  Though 

both ratings were in the high 70% scope of approval, these are the areas in which you feel 

we need to work: 

This school works with me to support my child's learning. 

My child's learning needs are being met at this school. 

Staff at Southwell will be asking your opinions to place an integrated focus on 

academics, child development, family support, health and social services, and community 

development. With an average of 90% agreement of “I can talk to my child’s teachers 

about my concerns” over the past three years I’m expecting to hear lots of good ideas 

coming back to me.  
 

Kind regards 
 

Elizabeth Melville 

Principal 



Every Child  Every Chance  Every Day 

Scholastic Book Fair 
 

Thanks to everyone that came and bought books at 

this years Scholastic Book Fair. 

We have earned some wonderful books for our 

library thanks to your participation. 

Freaky Friday Hair Day 
 

Friday 13th October (week 1) the P&C will be running a “Freaky Friday Hair Day”. 

This is a day that children can wear their hair as crazy as they like. Curls, colours, frizzes and 

wacky do’s are all welcome on the day. Bring a gold coin donation and be a part of the fun. 

There will be a prize for the Freakiest and best hair do. The parade will be at 9 am. 

 

Term 3 
 

Students return to school on Monday 9th October to begin Term 3.  

There is no Pupil Free day until 3 November. 

Timetable Change 
 

Term 4 recess and lunch times have changed as follows: 

 

Morning tea 11:00 am to 11:15 am 

Lunch 1:15 pm to 1:45 pm 

Close of day remains the same with close of day Wednesday 2:30 pm and other days 3:00 pm 

There are no changes for Pre Primary and Kindergarten children. 
 

If you find that the changes are causing problems for your child, then I would like to hear from you 

during term four as we will be considering carrying on into 2018. 

P&C Meeting 
 

Tuesday 10th October the P&C will meet at 2pm. Please come and join us 

and support your P&C. 



Every Child  Every Chance  Every Day 

Tennis Coaching 

Marshalls Tennis Academy Tennis Coaching & Social Match Play Term 4 

See brochure downloads at: marshallstennis.com.au 

For info about East Fremantle Lawn Tennis Club see: 

eastfreotennisclub.org.au 

Tennis coaching commences at East Fremantle Lawn Tennis Club 

in the first week of Term 4. 

Phone Scott Marshall on 9339 2943 or visit www.marshallstennis.com.au for brochures. 

 



Every Child  Every Chance  Every Day 

Have you checked the 
Web page lately for any 
photos of your child? 

http://www.southwellps.wa.edu.au/   

 
 

https://webmail.det.wa.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=WbNeSkkDVE6NDr-FdC8TQ1ra3JZ2CdIIxJJzHSfBXw6Bn4hDbmtoaTU7KfBPC9Bg0y0f9TuwZRk.&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.southwellps.wa.edu.au%2f

